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3 October 2014 

 
 
 
INFORMATION REQUEST REFERENCE 14-036 
 
 
Dear  
 
Thank you for your request for information, received on 16 September 2014. You asked us 
to provide the following information under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA):  
 
“Please provide a timetable and maps showing which parts of the Queen Elizabeth Park will 
be closed to the public over the next two years (until September 2016), as far as you are 
currently aware. 
 
This should include all construction work, and all events as currently known. 
It should clearly show exactly which paths and parts of the park will be closed, when, and for 
what reason.” 
 
At present, we have only limited plans to close any routes, although there may need to be 
changes to access routes in the coming years as Queen Elizabeth Olympic Park (the Park) 
evolves, new facilities are built and also on those occasions when larger events take place. 
 
Where possible we aim to communicate all of this with up to one month’s notice to local 
residents and we send out a regular newsletter by post with details of events that may cause 
disruption.  This newsletter is also posted on our website and you can find the latest 
information here: http://queenelizabetholympicpark.co.uk/our-story/get-involved/forums-and-
networks.  Perhaps you could let me know your address so that I can check that the 
newsletter was indeed sent to your location. 
 
In addition to this, regular residents’ meetings are held each year and we ensure that we 
share as much information as possible at these meetings. 
 
We do not anticipate any road closures in the Park for the remaining events in 2014.   
 
Events in 2015 that will require some form of road closure, include Ride London on August 
2, and road closures may be required for the Rugby World Cup matches in the Stadium on 
September 23, 24 and October 4, 7 and 30.  The dates for other events are not yet 
confirmed, but will be announced on our website in the coming months, please visit 
http://queenelizabetholympicpark.co.uk/whats-on/events.   
 

Level 10 
1 Stratford Place  
Montfichet Road 
London 
E20 1EJ 
 



The Legacy Corporation are currently aware of the following projects that will affect the Park 
up to September 2016.  
 
• Stadium (works underway) 
• F03 (Eastcross bridge) (works underway) 
• Canal Park (works underway) 
• Car Park cladding 
• Ecology area (already closed) 
• East Wick Primary School 
• Legatum Sweetwater Primary School 
• Legatum Free school 
• Developer works to commence in East Wick and/or Sweetwater – programme is to be 

provided by the developer in 2015 
• Here East (works underway) 
• River footpath connection from Stratford Waterfront to the Parkland in north of QEOP 
• Chobham Manor (works underway) 
• The International Quarter Office Blocks and residential developments 
• General maintenance, minor works as and when required.  

As yet we do not have any details on the level of closures that these construction projects 
may require, if any.   
 
The Legacy Corporation can confirm that at this time we do not hold the information you 
have requested.  Once the information is available it will be made public. For more 
information on how to keep up to date with what is happening on the Park, please see our 
website http://queenelizabetholympicpark.co.uk/get-in-touch. 
 
The Legacy Corporation recognises the importance of keeping the public, and especially the 
surrounding communities, aware of the events and construction work planned for the Park 
and we always aim provide as much advance notice of any disruption as possible.   
 
If you are unhappy with our response to your request and wish to make a complaint or 
request a review of our decision, you should write to: 
 
Executive Director of Finance and Corporate Services 
London Legacy Development Corporation 
Level 10 
1 Stratford Place  
Montfichet Road 
London 
E20 1EJ 
 
Please note: complaints and requests for internal review received more than two months 
after the initial decision will not be handled. 
 
If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review, you may appeal directly to the 
Information Commissioner at the address given below. You should do this within two months 
of our final decision. There is no charge for making an appeal. 
 



Further information on the Freedom of Information Act 2000 is available from the Information 
Commissioner’s Office: 
 
Wycliffe House 
Water Lane 
Wilmslow 
SK9 5AF 

 
Telephone 08456 30 60 60 or 01625 54 57 45 

 
Website www.ico.gov.uk 
 
Yours sincerely 
 




